Wednesday.

Present: Mr. Burch and Mr. Ridgell.

Boatramps

Mr. Pantaleo and Mr. Johnson (Chesapeake Bay Affairs) reported they have been investigating possible sites for ramps in the county. General discussion concerning suggestion by Mr. Johnson to use concrete slabs for the ramps as this would be less expensive. He stated that the state will participate in the purchase of a hoist to be used at the ramps. Mr. Pantaleo will get estimates of what the concrete slabs would cost. Will also check whether or not the county built the Bushwood Wharf.

Building Permits

Mr. Guyther, Mr. P. Raley, and Mr. Donaldson. Mrs. Leila Rogers, secretary to Planning and Zoning Commission, was called into the meeting and asked about the matter of issuing building permits without the form from the Health Department, approving the installation of water and sewage. Mrs. Rogers stated that Mr. Miles has told her in each instance that it was alright.

General discussion about the fact that the procedure is not always followed.

Mrs. Rogers said that Mr. Miles is backing her in the procedure. Mr. Pantaleo read from the application that permits should not be issued until the water and sewage are in and this should be followed according to the regulations. Mr. Guyther suggested that Mrs. Rogers review the regulations and follow them closely, otherwise all the effort expended in this matter would be wasted.

Residential District

The petition from the Town Creek Citizens Association requesting that Town Creek be zoned as a "residential district" will be held due to the fact that the commissioners do not feel they should act on it until the Zoning Board of Appeals gives a decision on a pending case.

Vouchers #26500 through 26614 approved for payment, and signed by Mr. Burch.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President